Response of Nautica/VF Corporation to report raising concerns about working conditions at supplier factory in Jordan

13 Oct 2006

The Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Nautica/VF Corporation to respond to allegations by the National Labor Committee (NLC) of poor working conditions at an Atateks Foreign Trade facility in Jordan that supplied Nautica, available here: http://www.nlcnet.org/live/admin/media/document/ReportPDF/Jordan_Update_0609/Update_Final_2.pdf  
Nautica/VF Corporation sent the following response to the Resource Centre:
“On behalf of Nautica and VF Corporation I would like to respond to your e-mail regarding the NLC report on Atateks Foreign Trade facility in Jordan. 

First of all let me state that VF Corporation has a strict rule that no facility can be used for the manufacture of a VF product until the facility has been inspected and approved by an authorised factory auditor. This includes either a VF employed factory auditor or an independent audit company acting on behalf of VF. The only exception to this rule is if the facility has been certified by a global factory certification program. 

Back in September 2005 Nautica approached Atateks as a potential supplier. When we contacted the factory to schedule the inspection, Atateks presented us with a valid certification from a recognised factory certification program. Based on this certification we placed a small order of sleepwear at the factory. When the NLC story about Jordan first broke we sent our own VF inspection team into Jordan to check on all of our suppliers including Atateks. 

The inspection of Atateks and interviews of selected factory employees revealed some issues that were consistent with the NLC report. Specifically the factory presented our inspector with false records relating to working hours and overtime premiums. We have attempted to get the factory to adopt a corrective action plan, but our business volume is very small and our orders represent less than 1% of the factory's production capacity. Year to date Nautica have only placed 3 orders totalling 20,000 pieces. Consequently we do not have any leverage or bargaining power with the factory. Based on our inspection findings and lack of positive response from the factory we had decided not to place any future orders with Atateks.  
Please let me know if you need any further information. 

Regards, 

Ron Martin 
Compliance Director 
VF Corporation”
